Public Service Association of New South Wales

General Secretary: Anne Gardiner • President: Sue Walsh

160 Clarence Street, Sydney

GPO Box 3365, Sydney NSW 2001

Telephone:

1300 772 679

Facsimile: Internet:

02 9262 1623 www.psa.asn.au

ABN:

83 717 214 309

In reply please quote: ST:mg



The Hon Mike Baird, MP Premier of New South Wales GPO Box 5341 SYDNEY NSW 2001

Dear Premier,

The Public Service Association of NSW (PSA) has long expressed concerns over the impact that the privatisation of Ageing, Disability and Home Care (ADHC) would have on the delivery of the NDIS and the consequential impact on ADHC clients and their access to a genuine choice of provider.

ESTABLISHED 1899

Recent information indicates that full federal funding for the NDIS may not proceed. In these circumstances the step to remove ADHC as a provider of disability services is even more hazardous, with greater risks that clients will "fall through the cracks".

Premier, for the wellbeing of thousands of currently satisfied ADHC clients, we now seek your assurance that ADHC will not be dismantled, and will remain as a viable choice for people with disabilities, their families and carers in NSW.

We look forward to your positive response. I am also available to meet with you to discuss how ADHC can be retained as a safety net provider for those who need such a service.

Yours faithfully,

Acting General Secretary